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1. Update on Street Maintenance:  Council has been considering capital projects and 
funding over the last several months.  During the April, 2016 workshop, Council 
reviewed financial statements of various capital projects including the on-going 
maintenance of streets.  Staff has prepared a presentation on the condition of streets 
and associated costs for discussion.            Attachment 
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SUBJECT:   UPDATE ON STREET MAINTENANCE 
 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  Council has been considering capital projects and funding 
over the last several months.  During the April, 2016 workshop, Council reviewed 
financial statements of various capital projects including the on-going maintenance of 
streets.  Staff has prepared a presentation on the condition of streets and associated 
costs for discussion. 
 
 
BACKGROUND OR DETAILED INFORMATION: 
 
Three reports have been prepared over the last 12 years by the same consulting firm on 
the condition of roadway pavements in the City.  In each report, a pavement condition 
index (PCI) has been determined for all roadway segments as well as a PCI for the overall 
condition.  According to these reports, a trend has developed in which pavement 
condition has steadily declined from a PCI of 78 in 2004 to a current PCI of 69.  A PCI of 
69 is considered fair, only one point below satisfactory which ranges from 70 to 84.  A 
pavement in good condition ranges from 85-100. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
Pavement condition modelling analysis indicates the PCI will continue to decline at 
current funding levels of $2,800,000 ($2,000,000 for contract street maintenance, and   
$ 800,000 for preventive maintenance such as chip seal, the two key treatments that 
affect pavement condition). 
 
The model also indicates funding at $6,250,000 ($5,500,000 for contact street 
maintenance and $800,000 for chip seal) will not only arrest the downward trend but 
improve the PCI to 73 over five years.  It is estimated funding at $4,000,000 a year will 
maintain the PCI in subsequent years after the five years of funding at $6,250,000 a year.  
(Note: $4,000,000 for continued maintenance includes both contract street maintenance 
and preventive maintenance). 
 
 
SUGGESTED ACTION: 
 
Options for funding on-going street maintenance were presented at the April workshop 
and will be discussed following the presentation. 
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